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The National Transportation Safety Board's investigations of an 
accident involving Trans World Airlines Fl ight  514 on December 1, 1974, 
and an accident involving N57V, a Beech BE-90, on January 25, 1975, 
indicate that the control lers  possessed safety advisory information 
which was not issued to  the p i lo t s .  Both p i l o t s  were f lying a t  ex- 
cessively low a l t i tudes .  The issuance of such essent ia l  information 
i s  currently not mandatory since a safety advisory i s  an "additional 
service" and the control ler  has complete d iscre t ion  for  determining 
i f  t h i s  service i s  t o  be provided. 

The categorization of a safety advisory as an addi t ional  service 
i n  paragraph 1545 of FAA Handbook 7110.8D and paragraph 810 of FAA 
- Handbook 7110.9D i s  inconsistent with the apparent in ten t  of paragraph 
1800 of FAA Handbook 7110.8D and paragraph 907 of FAA Handbook 7110.9D. 
There i s  a lack of def in i t ive  guidelines to  enable control lers  t o  d i s -  
tinguish between a s i tua t ion  which i s  " l ikely to  a f fec t  the safety of 
an a i r c ra f t "  and a s i tua t ion  involving an inuninent emergency. We be- 
l ieve both s i tua t ions  should be treated as  emergencies. 

On the basis  of the above conclusion, the National Transportation 
Safety Board recornends that  the Federal Aviation Administration: 

Revise FAA Handbook 7110.8D and FAA Handbook 7110.9D to  make 
the issuance of a safety advisory mandatory. (Class 11) 

REED, Chairman, THAYER, BURGESS, and HALEX, Members, concurred 
i n  the above reconunendation. MCADAMS Member, d i d  no 

Bv : 
Chairman 

* Underscored portion 
denotes change. 
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